
Shabonee PTA Meeting Minutes – January 9, 2019 

Meeting was called to order at: 9:35 am 

Welcome and Introductions 

School Report: Mr. Panozzo  
-Thank you to room parents for great winter parties! 
-Got a check for $249.21 from scholastic/book fair that we give to the library to go 
back to reading for the kids 
-Feb. 12 is the 5th grade black light performance.  Kids dress in all black and 
create all the props.  They’re invested and they love it! 
-In the next two weeks will get info to sign up for parent teacher conferences.  
They’re different from Hickory Point because of the partner teachers – get 15 
minute window with both teachers.  Teachers welcome and encourage parents to 
reach out for more time if needed.  
-Will get Terra Nova reports in two weeks. 

Mrs. Buchanan 
-Will be doing a PBIS booster to reteach areas that need extra attention and 
reminders: recess, lunch and listening (perspective, me vs. we, etc.) 

President’s Report: Debbie Salzer Rothschild and Dara Owen   
-Still working on getting a budget meeting scheduled 

Vice-President’s Report: Beth Sattler 
-Very low on hot lunch volunteers so please spread the word!  February and 
March are very sparse. 

Treasurer’s Report: Audrey Nicoll 
-Still need a copy of reconciliation for the big check from book fair.  Elana is 
checking with Scholastic for the credit card tally because the registers didn’t print.  
We kept the cash and checks and we don’t owe Scholastic anything – they owe 
us. 

Secretary’s Report: April Terrien 
PTA perks winner this month is: Beth Sattler 

Committee Reports and New Business:  

Book Fair:  
Spring book fair May 8th 

Box Tops:  
There will be another submission at the end of February 
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Council 27/5K:  
-Reminder that Club 27 Casino Night is on 2/22 at 7pm 
-Karen needs a co-chair for the district 5K. 

Directory: 
No updates 

Display Cases:  
No report 

Environmental: Adrienne Felder Mittelman 
-The book swap is March 13 – need 3rd-5th grade reading level books.  If you 
bring one book, you get one book.  If you bring more than one, you get two 
books. 
-Will be talking about April composting soon. 

Family Night: Amy Torf 
-125 people rsvp’d so far.  Extended the pizza order until today.  Usual set up but 
need volunteers to serve pizza. 
-Was contacted by Hickory Point PTA so we’ll move forward with that regarding 
4/12 shared family night. 
-Gluten Free orders have to go directly to Viccino’s 

Fundraising: Emily Taylor 
-Square 1 is gearing up – more info next month 

Gifts:  
No report 

Hot Lunch:  
Greatly need volunteers! 

Library Aide:  
No updates – all is going well 

Membership:  
No updates 

Room Parents:  
-great feedback from parents and kids about winter parties  
-Next party is Valentine’s Day – the committee is looking for craft and charity to 
donate to 

School Supplies:  
Nothing until spring break 
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Shabonee Community:  
No report 

Spiritwear: 
No report 

Spring Party: 
No report 

Teacher Appreciation: 
No report 

Yearbook: 
-They’re working on the book.  Will send out another reminder in February to 
order and reminder that custom pages will be due soon after.  

New Business: 
Found out that there was a custodian appreciation in October and there is 
Crossing Guard Appreciation on Feb. 3rd.  Dara will ask council about the one 
crossing guard on Cherry and plan to give her a $10 gift card.  

In attendance: Dara Owen, Beth Sattler, April Terrien, Meggan Buchanan, John 
Panozzo, Rivka Daar, Elana Margolis, Amy Torf, Adrienne Felder Mittelman, 
Audrey Nicoll 

Meeting adjourned at: 9:59 am.   

Respectfully submitted, 
April Terrien 
Shabonee PTA Secretary
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